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Trinity Presbyterian Church 
August 21, 2016 

 
 

We are a welcoming church family, 
developing disciples who joyfully 

minister to others in the name of Christ. 

We extend a special welcome to our guests today!  We hope you will find comfort and meaning in 

our service as we worship together.  After the service, please join us at the entrance doors to receive 

a welcome gift and become better acquainted.  Our church family appreciates your presence here 

today, and we look forward to seeing you again soon. 



Worship Service 
August 21, 2016  

 
“THE WESTMINSTER CHIMES”   

(Please use this time to prepare for worship.)      
 

  GATHERING TOGETHER 
     

    WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 
    SHARING JOYS AND CONCERNS                                       
 
    PRELUDE:   Simple Gifts                arr:  Mark Hayes  
 
    CALL TO WORSHIP:  from Matthew 11:28-30                   Judith Bloor 

 Leader:  Jesus said, “Come to me, all you who are weary and burdened, and I will give 
     you rest. 
People:  Take my yoke upon you and learn from me, for I am gentle and humble in 

    heart, and you will find rest for your souls. 
Leader:   For my yoke is easy and burden is light.” 

 
*  GATHERING SONG:  #368—I’ve Got Peace Like a River          

 
*  PRAYER OF CONFESSION:  (unison)              Judith Bloor 

 Forgive our faithlessness, O faithful God!  Search our hearts by your Spirit. Expose our 
 apathy, our thoughtlessness, our self-centeredness, our pride, our worthless words, and 
 our destructive deeds  Replace our hardened hearts with hearts that treasure you above all 
 things.  Enable us to walk in paths of righteousness for the praise of your name.  Trusting 
 in your promise to forgive, we confess our sins to you… (silent confession) 
                                           

 SILENT CONFESSION           
 ASSURANCE OF PARDON 
 
*  GREETING ONE ANOTHER:        
  Leader:  May the peace of Christ be with you. 

 People:  And also with you. 
 
*  CONGREGATIONAL RESPONSE:   #579—Glory Be to the Father  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GROWING IN THE WORD 
            
   SCRIPTURE READING:  Joshua 1:1-9 (pew Bible page 194)                            Pastor Steve 
  
* CONFESSING OUR FAITH:  The Apostles’ Creed—pg. 14 (traditional) 
    
   CHILDREN’S MESSAGE    
 
   ANTHEM:  Sing, O Heavens                 Joseph Martin 
 
   SERMON:  The Beauty of the Bible  
 
   OFFERING OUR TITHES AND GIFTS:                                       
      (You are also invited to sign the friendship pad and pass along for others to do the same) 
 
   OFFERTORY:  Traumerei                  by:  Robert Schumann 

 
* DOXOLOGY 
 Praise God, from whom all blessings flow; Praise Him, all creatures here  below; Praise 
 Him above, ye heavenly host; Praise Father, Son, and Holy  Ghost.  Amen. 
 
   PASTORAL PRAYER                                 Pastor Steve  
 

GOING INTO THE WORLD 
 
* SENDING SONG:  Wonderful Words of Life (see insert) 

* BENEDICTION                                 Pastor Steve
              
* POSTLUDE:  Once to Every Man and Nation              arr: Mark Hayes  

 
 
Large print hymnals and hearing devices are available.  Please feel free to ask an usher for help. 

Prayer Concerns 
Fred Groebli (Bert & Suzanne Lundstrom’s nephew); Ann Hocker (friend of Linda Jones); Wayne 

Sheeler  (Diane Jewell’s father); Sandy Koukola; Janet Pender; Libba Kelmor (Jack & Deb Kelly’s 

daughter); Brent (Bill & RoseMary Hambleton’s grandson); Aleyamma Chetty; Gwen Tomlin; 

Andrew Petty; Vivian Smith; Camille Williams-Neal; Margaret Bloss; Doc & Jane Kurfees; Dottie 

Watson; Diane Frye; Phil Strohmeier; Henry Hinson (grandson of TPC preschool teacher, Gail 

Hinson); Mary Corum; Marie Farris; Norma Pennington; Norma Rich (mother of Mary Harville); 

Clyde Muse; Erica Shelley; Richard Ross; Marjorie Malzahn; Matt Zoeller; Richard Paulmann; 

Andrew Cropper (Cathy & Tom Dawson’s nephew); David Strohmeier (son of Phil & Linda); Kathy 

Willinger (Steve & Kay Nolan’s daughter); Traci Genevose (Ann Moorman’s step-sister); Carrey 

Dewey (Ann Moorman’s friend); John Hanson (Jim McDaniel’s brother-in-law); our service people 

and their families; peace in the world. 



OPPORTUNITIES for the WEEK of August 21, 2016 
 

SUNDAY (08/21)             9:00 a.m. Blended Worship Service  
       (Traditional & Contemporary) 
                9:45 a.m. Sunday School  
                      11:00 a.m. Traditional Worship Service  
             11:20 a.m. Young Exploreres 
             12:00 p.m. Reception to honor Janice Kim 
        
MONDAY (08/22)     1:00 p.m.—2:00 p.m. St. Mary’s Pottery Class 
               7:00 p.m. Dartball Practice 
 
TUESDAY (08/23)     Trinity Times Deadline 
              10:00 a.m.—11:00 a.m. JCPS Pottery Class                   
       1:00 p.m.—2:30 p.m. Apple Patch Pottery Class 
       5:30 p.m.—8:00 p.m. EACM—Hispanic Mom’s Group 
 
WEDNESDAY (08/24)              9:30 a.m. Sew ‘n Sews 
   10:00 a.m.—12:00 p.m. Open Studio 
       1:00 p.m.—2:30 p.m. Dreams with Wings Pottery Class 
       2:30 p.m.—3:30 p.m. Autism Pottery Class  
               6:00 p.m. Choir Potluck   
               7:00 p.m. Adult Choir          
     
THURSDAY (08/25)10:30 a.m.—12:00 p.m. Dreams with Wings Pottery Class 
       1:00 p.m.—2:00 p.m. St. Mary’s Pottery Class 
               7:00 p.m. Lawn Chairs and Lessons 
        
SUNDAY (08/28)             9:00 a.m. Blended Worship Service  
       (Traditional & Contemporary) 
                9:45 a.m. Sunday School   
                                            11:00 a.m. Traditional Worship Service  
       CE Leadership/Volunteer Workshop 
             

Visit Trinity's booth  

at the Middletown Fall Festival  

 
Friday, September 9th:  6:00 p.m.—10:00 p.m.  

Saturday,  September 10th:  10:00 a.m.—9:00 p.m.  

Hand crafts, pottery & information  

Save the Date 

 
If you are a leader or volunteer 
for the adult Sunday school  
classes or childrenȭs Sunday 
school/childrenȭs programming, 
please join us for the leadership 
workshop on !ÕÇÕÓÔ ςψÔÈ  
following the 11:00 service.  
Feel free to bring a sack lunch!  

 

Our collection counters  next week will be Tom Dawson and Jack Kelly and our ushers 
next week will be Andy Cannava, Jeannette Priebe and TBD.  
 
SAVE THE DATES:  
 Fall Sunday School begins on September  18th at 9:45! We look forward to having 
 everyone join one of the many classes that will be offered! 
  
 WOW Wednesday will star t on September  14th! More information to come from the CE, 
 Fellowship, and Mission committees! We are incredibly excited about some changes we have 
 made to this already amazing program! 
 
POTLUCK:  Wednesday, August 24th at 6:00 p.m. in Fellowship Hall there will be a choir  
potluck.  New singers  and/or handbell players come join us!  We are going to eat, enjoy some 
fellowship with others, sing a little and prepare next Sunday's anthem. All interested are welcome.  
 
DART BALL:  Dar t Ball will begin on September  12th from 7:00 p.m.—9:00 p.m.  Look for more 
information to come. 

 
DIRECTORY UPDATE:  We will be updating the directory in September .  Please 
review your directory entry and send any needed changes to Deanna at 
tpclouisville@att.net .  If you would like a new photo, either send one as an attachment 
to Deanna or you may have a new photo taken in the narthex before or after 11:00 a.m. 
worship today or on next Sunday, August 28.  All new photos and changes are due to 
Deanna by Friday, September 2. 
 

CURRENT DIRECTORY CHANGES:  Please note the following changes to your  TPC 
Directory... 
 
Clyde Muse:  His room number has changed at Springhurst Pines to Room 38 and his new 
   phone number is 502-313-6278. 
 
Richard Ross:  His address is at Jefferson Place—#610, 1705 Herr Lane, 40222 
 
Sandra Hollensead: Her new address is 7127 Creekton Drive, 40241 
 
David Brandt/Judith Bloor:  Their new address is 8901 Harmony Place Court, 40242.  No landline 
   any longer.  David’s cell # is 502-551-9181 and Judith’s is 502-432-6032 
 
LOST AND FOUND:  We now have a Lost and Found box that is located in the nar thex.  Please 
use this box to place any items that you may have found and be sure to check the box if you are 
missing anything.  Anything that is found will be placed in this box from now on and will no longer be 
placed in the receptionist office.     
 
TPW CIRCLE:  TPW Circle Bible Study books are here!  Please stop by the receptionist office 
to get your copy of Luke, LifeChange Series, to prepare for September 13th’s Circle (10:30 a.m. in the 
parlor).  Please read “Background” (pages 10-12) and “Lesson 4—Galilean Ministry Begins.” 
 
THANK YOU:  Please help us in thanking Midge Goethe for  her  wonderful work in planning 
and her efforts at weeding our flower gardens. Midge did the layout and design for the big flower 
garden opposite the front of the main entrance to the Sanctuary. She also cleaned out the Lily beds. 
Thank you Midge!! Midge’s father is a charter member, and served on the original building 
committee. If you see Midge or her father, please take time to say “Thank you.” 
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Sunday School Kick Off September 11th  
at 9:45am in the Fellowship Hall! 

 

Join us for an awesome Sunday School Kick- off! Come learn about the different  
ministries and serving opportunities offered at Trinity! 

 
Join us Sunday, September 11th at 9:45 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall for a light  
breakfast. There will be an opportunity to explore the different classes and  
committees that are offered at Trinity, and to get to know the leaders and  
committee members.  If you have any questions, feel free to contact the  

church office by calling 502.245.5515 or by emailing tpclouisville@att.net!  
You are also more than welcome to stop one of the many 

CE Committee members if you have any questions! 
 

We look forward to meeting with you and together, growing our faith  
in our Lord Jesus Christ. 

Are you looking to serve Jesus in an exiting and  
meaningful way? If so, God may be calling you to lead 

and teach the young children of our church family. 
 

We are looking for those whom are being called by God 
to serve as leaders and helpers for our young children. 

There are plenty of opportunities to help out on Sunday  
mornings as well as during WOW on Wednesday evenings! 

 
If you feel that God is putting this on your heart, please let the CE Committee know  

by August 8th! Feel free to contact the church office by calling 502.245.5515  
or by emailing tpclouisville@att.net!  

Called to Serve 
 
The Worship Committee is in need of ushers for the 11am service 
and special services as well as a Head Usher to help coordinate the 
team.   
 
What are the perks of being an usher? 
Ɇ You get to meet and greet everyone 
Ɇ You get to hand out bulletins 
Ɇ You have an excuse to walk around during the service if you need to stretch 

your legs 
Ɇ You have control of the organ light switch (if you do not know what that is ð 

sign up to be an usher) 
Ɇ You will be showered with money (OK, you collect the offering) 
Ɇ You will be adored by hundreds of people and your Worship Committee will be 

eternally grateful 
 
To join this exciting team, please sign up to be an usher.  Any time commitment is    
appreciated: one Sunday, a couple of Sundayõs or a month at a time.  The signup sheets 
are on the bulletin board in the hallway or please call the church and schedule a Sunday 
or two or more.  If you are interested in being the Head Usher, please contact any 
member of the Worship Committee, Betty Muse, Betty Wilborn, Cathy Conn, Melissa 
Weaver, RoseMary Hambleton, Judith Bloor or Bert Lundstrom.  Thanks in advance for 
your assistance. 

YTD Contributions through 08/14/16 

 Actual Budget OVER/(UNDER)  
Budget 

Pledge  
Contributions 

$119,728.61 $145,380.65 ($25,652.04) 

Donors $35,266.00 $29,935.48 $5,330.52 

TOTAL $154,994.61 $175,316.13 ($20,321.52) 

YOUNG EXPLORERS 
 

The Young Explorers will meet on Sundays  
 following the Children’s Sermon in the Library 

(approximately 11:20 a.m.).  This Young Explorers 
special summer time is for 1st thru 5th grade.  (those 

who have just completed these grades).    
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Worship Service 
August 21, 2016 

9:00 a.m. 
 

  
Welcome & Announcements 
 
Sharing Joys & Concerns 
 
Call to Worship:  from Matthew 11:28-30    
  
Gathering Song:  #368—I’ve Got Peace Like a River  
 
Time of Confession      
 
Scripture Reading:  Joshua 1:1-9  

Sermon:  The Beauty of the Bible  

The Lord's Supper            

Sending Song 
 
  



 

ELDER NOMINATING FORM 

We are inviting you to join in the nominating of our next class of Deacons and   

Elders.  This is an άhonorable callέ as stated in 1 Timothy, so we ask that you begin 

praying and considering for the current and future leaders of our church family. 

Please submit your nominations (of others or of self) by returning this form 

(folded) to the Nominating Committee through the offering plate, the church 

office, or Cathy DawsonΩs mailbox in the mail room.  Please submit your            

nominations by Wednesday, August 31, 2016. Blessings to you, and thank you for 

joining in this process of leadership in our church family. 

Your Nominating Committee Members: Don Crosser, Cathy Dawson (chair), Lucie 

Fulmore, Geetha Joseph, Kay Nolan, Larry Ogle and Jennifer Petty 

 

Persons Suggested to be an ELDER: 

 

______________________________ 

______________________________  

______________________________ 

______________________________ 

______________________________  

 

 

 

Deacons 
 

The ministry of deacon as set forth in Scripture is one of compassion, witness, and 
service, sharing in the redeeming love of Jesus Christ for the poor, the hungry, the 
sick, the lost, the friendless, the oppressed, those burdened by unjust policies or 
structures, or anyone in distress. Persons of spiritual character, honest repute,   
exemplary lives, brotherly and sisterly love, sincere compassion, and sound      
judgment should be chosen for this ministry. 

  
TRINITY DEACONS will… 

  
Ɇ  Support and attended programs of the church 
Ɇ  Support the church financially and with dedication of time and talents 
Ɇ  Attend Deacons meetings regularly 
Ɇ  Participate in deacon training when provided 
Ɇ  Report to Pastor and Session on regular basis 
Ɇ  Visit the sick, home-bound and those in long-term care facilities 
Ɇ  Have regular contact with congregation, including card ministry 
Ɇ  Arrange for meals in times of need 
Ɇ  Arrange for transportation as needed 
Ɇ  Funeral assistance 
Ɇ  Continue to study and strengthen their faith journey 



 

Elders 

 

As there were in Old Testament times elders for the government of the people, so 
the New Testament church provided persons with particular gifts to share in        
discernment of GodΩs Spirit and governance of GodΩs people. Accordingly,           
congregations should elect persons of wisdom and maturity of faith, having demon-
strated skills in leadership and being compassionate in spirit. Ruling elders are    
chosen by the congregation to discern and measure its fidelity to the Word of God, 
and to strengthen and nurture its faith and life.  
 
Ruling elders, together with teaching elders, exercise leadership, government,    
spiritual discernment, and discipline and have responsibilities for the life of a      
congregation.  
 
TRINITY ELDERS will... 

 
Ɇ  Be able to spiritually lead and guide the Church 
Ɇ  Support and attend programs of the Church 
Ɇ  Support the Pastor and assist as needed 
Ɇ  Support the church financially and with dedication of time and talents 
Ɇ  Attend Session meeting regularly 
Ɇ  Participate in elder training when provided. 
Ɇ  Chair / Co- Chair – a standing committee and be members of the Personnel   
 Committee if chairing a committee with  staff reporting to it. 
Ɇ  Attend a Presbytery Meeting as a representative of TPC (once or twice during 
 term) 
Ɇ  Continue to study and strengthen their faith journey 

 

DEACON NOMINATING FORM 

We are inviting you to join in the nominating of our next class of Deacons and    

Elders.  This is an άhonorable callέ as stated in 1 Timothy, so we ask that you begin 

praying and considering for the current and future leaders of our church family. 

Please submit your nominations (f others or of self) by returning this form (folded) 

to the Nominating Committee through the offering plate, the church office, or 

Cathy DawsonΩs mailbox in the mail room.  Please submit your            nominations 

by Wednesday, August 31, 2016. Blessings to you, and thank you for joining in this 

process of leadership in our church family. 

Your Nominating Committee Members: Don Crosser, Cathy Dawson (chair), Lucie 

Fulmore, Geetha Joseph, Kay Nolan, Larry Ogle and Jennifer Petty 

 

Persons Suggested to be a DEACON: 

 

______________________________ 

______________________________  

______________________________ 

______________________________ 

______________________________  


